

JUNE 14, 2017 @ 10:00 AM

AGENDA FOR THE GARFIELD COUNTY DRUG & ALCOHOL COALITION

LOCATION ONVISOURCE/ PREVENTIONWORKZ (2300 North 10TH, ENID, OK 73701) PLEASE, COME TO THE NORTH PARKING LOT/ DOOR FACING WILLOW.

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances. The coalition will increase capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment.

- 1. Call to order/roll call.
- 2. Welcome & Introductions Jane Martin
- 3. Approval of minutes from May 10, 2017
- 4. Treatment Agency Reports Coalition Members
- 5. Under-age Drinking Prevention Report Meri Spurlock
 - a. Alcohol Survey
 - b. Work Plan
 - c. RBSS Training
- 6. Prescription Drug Prevention Report Dena Kemp
 - a. Picnic for Progress (Proclamation)
 - b. Work Plan Update
 - c. Part-time staff person 10 hours per week

7. New Business

"Any matter not known about or which could not have been reasonably foreseen prior to the time of posting the agenda."

8. Adjournment

"The next meeting date will be Wednesday, August 9, 2017 at the OnviSource/PreventionWorkz

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting April 12, 2017 at 10:00 am

Terri Presa called the meeting to order at 10:10 am. Introductions were completed. Those in attendance were Meri Spurlock, Tena Dominguez, Terri Presa, Jay Sharp, Keli Caffey, Pamela Bookout and Jeanette Cosby. Tena Dominquez made a motion to accept the minutes as written Meri Spurlock seconded the motion. Minutes were accepted and approved unanimously.

Pamela Bookout with Youth and Family Services announced that YFS can now bill Medicare. She also updated everyone on the grant received from the Human Services Alliance stating, "It has been slow moving of the funds." If we get this kind of grant again it will be structured a little differently. A discussion was held surrounding the services offered through CDSA. These included: housing, diaper bank, baby basics, Rx program, Parents as Teachers, Infant safe sleep, Youth Build and Workforce Oklahoma.

Dena Kemp introduced Keli Caffey who is the new part-time person for the Rx Grant. She will be working 10 hours a week with physicians and pharmacists. She also gave an update about the Picnic for Progress. She encouraged everyone to attend the City Council Meeting on May 16, 2017 at 6:30 pm. Where Mayor Shewey will be presenting Craig and Gail Box with a proclamation declaring it Austin Box "12" Prescription Drug Awareness Day. Dena reported that emails have been sent to Jessica Shamburg, KOCO, Kelly Ogle, KFOR inviting them to attend the proclamation and Picnic for Progress. The only one she has heard back from was Jessica Shamburg who said she was passing it on to the program scheduler. She also requested volunteers for the day of the event from 10:30 am to 2:30 pm. She gave everyone a list of all the items still needed. Terri Presa and Tena Dominquez volunteered to bring the ketchup and mustard. Keli Caffey volunteered to provide the napkins. The donations collected by Edwin Kemp included mustard from Sonic, Market Wal-Mart \$25.00, bottled water from Academy and Culligan. Also for future reference if Academy receives a request six week out they will provide more.

Meri Spurlock will be doing alcohol surveys at the PreventionWorkz booth during the Picnic for Progress, if anyone has time to help it would be appreciated! The RPC Work Plan has been provisionally approved and the implementation phase can now begin. One of the components is helping places develop Alcohol policies and examples are needed. If your business/agency has an alcohol policy (and you don't mind sharing) please let Meri know. The ABLE Agent, Gina Pratt, has retired. We now have Lieutenant Erik Smoot. Our next RBSS Training will be May 16, 10:00-1:00, at TJ's Pub, 408 N. Independence.

Announcements included that House Bill 2372 is being hear on the floor and the Cigarette Tax needs to pass please call your legislations. The Oklahoma Health Care Authority really needs this too pass. Pamela Bookout announced the Children's Behavioral Health Conference will be held at Embassy Suites May 17 through May 19. It is \$150.00 per day and CEU's are available. Sean Byrne, The Byrne Center, will be providing a Drug Recognition Workshop on May 25, 2017 and it has CEU's available as well.

Jay Sharp made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Tena Dominquez second the motion. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition – June 2017 Report

Underage Drinking in Garfield County:

- ❖ Alcohol Survey Meri Spurlock has results for 77 '21 and over' and 52 'under 21'. If you have surveys out, please have them completed. If you know of anyone willing to complete a survey, please have them do so.
- ❖ We will be doing a lot of alcohol policy development and examples are needed. If your business/agency has an alcohol policy (and you don't mind sharing) please bring a copy of the alcohol policy.
- Meri Spurlock presented two RBSS Trainings one public training at TJ's Pub and the other for employees only of El Patio.
- The Underage Drinking Workgroup has decided to reinvigorate the 'Thank You' Card Program. We will be asking for rewards from any business, not just restaurants. If you know of any business who would be interested, please let me know.
- Legislation update

Prescription Drug Abuse Prevention for Garfield County:

- ❖ The Picnic for Progress was held on Saturday, May 20, 2017 with around 200 individuals in attendance and collection of 8lbs of prescription medications. A special thank you to all who sponsored, helped plan, implement and volunteer for the event. This event would not be possible with your assistance.
- ❖ Dena Kemp and Keli Caffey met with ODMHSAS and the State Evaluator, Patty Martin to discuss the evaluation plan and its utilization.
- Dena Patterson Kemp has officially given her resignation from PreventionWorkz. She is excited for the new adventures ahead but will miss working in Garfield County. Thank you to everyone these past six years in working so hard to decrease prescription drug abuse and misuse. Her official last day at PreventionWorkz will be July 31, 2017.
- Keli Caffey has been meeting with physicians and completing Community Readiness Assessments with them as well.
- ❖ The Rx Workgroup meeting will be held on June 22, 2017 at noon at PreventionWorkz. Please, feel free to invite others. All suggestions to improve the Picnic for Progress are greatly appreciate. Thank you!